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For the Newsletter to be received by the first day of each month, Session has set the deadline 

for all submissions to be on or before the 15th of each month (via e-mail or diskette only). 
We extend a sincere welcome to everyone to join us for worship and any events you see listed in the newsletter. 

CHURCH LEADERSHIP & STAFF  

Moderator:  Rev. Feild  Russell 

Clerk of Session:  Susan Carter 
 

Class 2016 
Don Hilsmier -  Membership/Outreach 

Carolyn Jones  -  Congregational Care 

Rick Owen  -  Personnel 

Dorothy Pullease -  Stewardship/Finance 
 

Class 2017 

Tony Fortune -  Missions 

Cathy Richmond -  Preschool 

McNair Tornow -  Worship 

Carolyn West -  Fellowship & Nurture 
 

Class 2018 

Sara Brewer -  Membership/Outreach 

Jimmy Ennis -  Building  Grounds 

Emily Garrett -  Congregational Care 

Denise Powell -  Educational Leadership 
 

Clerk of the Works  - Larry Zimmer 

Permanent Funds Ministry -  Jim Swinkola 

Treasurer: Dr. Ronald L. McGowan 

Asst Treasurers: Allen Clark, Rob Clemmer, 

Jean Eells, Bruce Pendergast, Dorothy Pullease 
 

Church Staff 
Rev. Feild Russell,  Pastor 

Mobile: 757-846-1105 

Email: pastor@bannerelkpresbyterian.org 

Rev. Leslie Piper, Parish Associate 

belibrarylady@gmail.com    

Rev. Dr. Ed Donnell, Parish Associate 

edd@aggienetwork.com 

Rob Clemmer, Office Administrator 

rob@bannerelkpresbyterian.org   

Director of Music: Diane Rydell 

diane_bepc@outlook.com 

Admin. Assistant:  Dedy Traver  

dedy@bannerelkpresbyterian.org   

Housekeeping:  Margaret Trivette 

BEPC Preschool: A.C. Marriott, Director 

acmarriott@bannerelkpresbyterian.org 
 

Office Telephone: 828-898-5406 
 

SUNDAY WORSHIP SERIVCES 

9:30 am Sunday School 

11:00 am Worship -  traditional  

 

 

 

 

The Season of Advent and Christmas is upon us, and how appropriate that 

music is being emphasized throughout this month. Our new hymnal, ñGlory 

to Godò ï which we dedicated on Christ the King Sunday (November 20), 

will offer old and new hymns alike for our worship. But each service of 

worship this month holds an ñextraò for our celebration: 
 

December 4 ï The Highlanders, Lees-McRae Collegeôs revived show choir, 

will sing. 
 

December 11 ï Our Bell Choir will play, AND our Preschool children will 

open our worship with singing. 
 

December 18 ï Our choir and musicians will provide a special musical 

presentation. 
 

December 24 ï Two Christmas Eve services, at 5:00 p.m. and 7:00 p.m., will 

include special music and plenty of singing. Children will have a singing role 

at the early service; both will include communion and candlelighting. 
 

December 25 ï A service of lessons and carols will help us celebrate 

Christmas Day. 
 

Each service will again include lighting of the Advent Wreath Candles ï 

HOPE, PEACE, LOVE, JOY, and the CHRIST candle. Those doing the 

lighting will share a personal reflection related to the particular emphasis of 

the candle. 
 

In addition to worship, our sanctuary decoration and Chili dinner will take 

place on Saturday, Dec. 3 ï but that this year we are holding it in the middle 

of the day, starting at 11:00 a.m. All hands, large, small, young and old, are 

welcome and needed! 
 

AND, on Sunday afternoon, December 11, a special presentation of ñA 

Christmas Carol,ò open to the community, will be put on in the sanctuary. 

See article inside for details. 
 

December is an exciting month at BEPC, and I look forward to the additional 

blessing of your presence when we gather! 

 

                                                                                - Feild  

                  From the Pastor... 



 

 

     Opportunities To Learn And Grow 

                                   Faith Seekersô Class 
 

About the Faith Seekersô Class:  Explore various issues, using music, video and conversation. 

                                                     Food:  Coffee and snacks provided (usually) 

                                      Money:  Receives an offering for good causes and needs 

                                         Time:  9:30 AM  
.   

December 4-18:  We will continue our study of Walter Bruggemannôs book Names for the Messiah. 

In Isaiah 9:6, a divine utterance is given to us using four royal titles; Wonderful Counselor, Mighty God, Everlasting 

Father, and Prince of Peace. Names for the Messiah ponders each title and how the people understood it then, how 

Jesus did or did not fulfill the title, and how Christians interpret Jesus as representative of that title. Christians have 

claimed from the beginning that Jesus was the Messiah foretold in the Old Testament. In this study, best-selling author 

Walter Brueggemann tackles the questions: What were these expectations? And did Jesus fulfill them? 
 

December 25:  no class 

                                                                    

                                    December Quilt Dedication -  Nancy Clark 
 
The Comfort Makers dedicate this blanket Nancy Clark. We picked this one because fall colors 

are Nancy's favorites! If you think the furnishings and decor of our church are beautiful, you have 

Nancy Clark to thank.  She has an eye for perfectly chosen furniture pieces, upholstery and wall 

treatments, so she makes us look good!  Nancy does this among her many other good works such 

as Feeding Avery Families and helping with food whenever the church needs it. We appreciate all 

you do Nancy!  

                                                    ñA Christmas Carolò is Coming to Banner Elk! 
 

In a performance concert that you, your family and friends will not want to miss,  national storyteller TIM LOWRY will immerse 

you in Charles Dickensôs beloved Christmas story, A Christmas Carol. Mark your calendar for Sunday, December 11th at 4:00 

p.m. in the Banner Elk Presbyterian Church sanctuary.  Cookies and spiced tea will be served in the King Fellowship Hall  

following the performance. BEPC, under the sponsorship of the Session and the Worship Arts Committee, is providing this  

special one- time offering as a Christmas gift to the community, so spread the word. 
 

Tim immerses himself in his characters and will then bring you fully into the experience. Even though this is a 

well known classic, audiences across the continent have raved about how he brings to life a story and a  

message of Christmas like no other media. Accomplished as an interpreter in Charleston SC, a beloved teller 

in elementary schools and a delighter of adults with tales, history and stories, Tim will be your new best 

friend. 
 

Tim is a native of Kentucky and has lived in the Charleston SC area since 1993. Tim, now a full time  

storyteller, trained as a teacher.  He and his wife (who is also a teacher) have two daughters. 

                                Comfort Makers 

                                                     Hanging of the Greens &  Chili Lunch  (A New Schedule) 
 

The Worship Committee would like to announce that the Hanging of the Greens and Chili Lunch will 

take place on Saturday, December 3rd at 11:00 am. The tree will be decorated as well as the Sanctu-

ary. This will be followed by our traditional chili and cornbread lunch at 1:00 pm. This time change has 

been moved back to allow everyone the opportunity to attend the Banner Elk Town Christmas Parade 

and festivities in the Tate-Evans Park which will take place at 5:00 pm.  
 

If you like to bake, cookies will be appreciated for the chili cornbread lunch. Please bring the 

 entire family to help decorate or watch as we prepare our Sanctuary for Advent.  You will also have  

the opportunity to put a wreath or poinsettia in the Sanctuary during Advent in honor or memory of 

someone.  

                                             Poinsettias & Wreaths 
 

During Advent, the Sanctuary will be decorated with beautiful poinsettias and Christmas  

wreaths.  If you would like to place a poinsettia or wreath in honor or in memory of a 

loved one, please contribute $10 per poinsettia, $12 per regular size wreath, or $40 per 

large wreath for each person you wish to remember. Please designate their name(s) on 

your check, and place it in the offering plate or bring it to the church office by  

December 12, 2016 .                                               

                            BEPC Preschool 

                                                                          The Preschool Giving Tree 

This is an opportunity to include the preschool in your gifting this season.  There is a tree in the  

fellowship hall containing pictures of items the teachers chose as preferred additions to their  

classrooms.  All the information you need to order and deliver these presents to the classroom 

 is on the card hanging on the tree. Just choose an item and follow the instructions. Thank you for  

all your support to the preschool.  For questions call Cathy Richmond at 828 898 9019. 

In the month of November our preschool and staff had lots to be thankful for! The teachers and I were able to attend a lovely 

Teacher Appreciation Dinner hosted by the Blue Ridge Partnership for Children. It was an evening for all early childhood 

 educators in our area; we felt very much appreciated for our daily work and enjoyed networking with other teachers. Our 

 preschool students have also shared many stories of what they are thankful for such as: ice cream, Superman, their home, f 

amily, little birds, movies, swimming pools, friends and toys. The Scholastic Book Fair also took place; we earned over $750 

in rewards from all of the sales. These rewards will be used for furniture and supplies for the preschool. Thank you to every-

one who came out for the Book Fair Pancake Supper; we enjoyed a fun evening filled with books, laughter, friends and a 

puppet show. Now we are looking forward to December with lots of holiday celebrations and joyful activities. On December 

3rd we are excited to participate in The Hanging of the Greens here at our Church. On the December 16th, we are hosting a 

date night for our parents - there will be childcare at the preschool from 6-9pm for $10/child. The last day of school before 

Christmas break is Wednesday December 21st. We wish everyone a safe and happy Christmas! 

                                                                                                       - A.C. Marriott, Director 


